
 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WORDS FROM THE EDITOR 
LΩƭƭ ǎtart this Newsletter off by asking the question;  

Are we ever going to get back to the Status Quo in the world? 

Over the past few years we seem to have gone from one crisis to another, 

severe fires in the US and Australia, Covid-19 restrictions are still with 

some of us and now the war in Ukraine which has had an impact 

worldwide. όLΩƳ ƴƻǘ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŜȄǇǊŜǎǎ ŀƴȅ ǇƻƭƛǘƛŎŀƭ ǾƛŜǿǎύΦ 

One thing for certain is that our GREAT Club continues to grow and go 

from strength to strength and, thankfully now that Covid-19 restrictions 

are easing we are able to once again ride with our Brothers and Sisters. 

I would like to thank everybody that has taken the time to contribute to 

this and past Newsletter, and remember that you can send articles to me 

or your Regional Reporter ŀǘ ŀƴȅ ǘƛƳŜΣ ȅƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǿŀƛǘ ǳƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ 

submission deadline approaches. 

Finally;  RIDE SAFELY and STAY FIT AND WELL.   LTOD 

editor@redknightsmc.com  

Communications Chairman ς George Colby    communications@redknightsmc.com  

Newsletter Editor -  Steve Williamson              editor@redknightsmc.com    

wŜƎƛƻƴŀƭ wŜǇƻǊǘŜǊǎΩ ŎƻƴǘŀŎǘ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ 

Region 1  Jim Voss -                 region1reporter@redknightsmc.com  

Region 2 Glenn Giles-        region2reporter@redknightsmc.com   

Region 3 Jim Garner-        region3reporter@redknigihtsmc.com  

Region 4      Sara-Lynn Prefontaine   region4reporter@redknightsmc.com  

Region 5 Lance Solberg-          region5reporter@redknightsmc.com  

Region 6 Charles Prince          region6reporter@redknightsmc.com    

Region 7 Steve Williamson -   region7reporter@redknightsmc.com 

Region 8 NZ Shaun Crowley -       region8nzreporter@redknightsmc.com   

Region 8 Aus Judy Teuma  -     region8ausreporter@redknightsmc.com 

COVER PHOTO 

Members of Indiana 3 out for a 

ride 

The next Newsletter will be published in February 2023Χ           

Send your articles to me or your Regional Reporter by 31st January 2023 

NEW REGION 6 REPORTER 

I want to welcome Charles Prince, Arizona 2 

President, to our team of Reporters.  Charles steps in 

to fill the vacancy to complete the team of reporters. 
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REPORTS FROM THE BOARD 
PRESIDENT  -  Joey Powell 
I would like to thank the Board, Committees, and the Chapter Members for a job well done 

in 2022. All together we have reached our goal with 10,000 members.  

 

I encourage each member to be engaged with their chapter in the coming year. Stay focused 

to help the chapter and the club to grow, while supporting your local communities. Contact 

your Regional Director with concerns and ideas to help the Red Knights not only grow but 

support for each other. We need to remember that this is our club, not just one personôs. I have learned being 

on the board that a lot of times if we put ideas together it works best for the organization. We all need to 

think what is best for the Red Knights as a whole, not just ourselves or one chapter or region. In attending 

rides with local chapters this past year, I saw old friendships rekindled and new friendships being made. The 

communities welcomed us with open arms and enthused to see the Red Knights and the support for their 

hometowns.  

 

We were able to hold our spring meeting face to face for the ones that could be there, and the others joined 

by Zoom. Also, we have held all three Rallies this year and I believe that everyone had a great time. 

 

In 2022, I challenged the Members to focus on what we, individually, can get out of the club but what we 

can give to our organization.  If you give of yourself and your time, in return you get a feeling of satisfaction 

knowing you not only helped your chapter and community, but you may have been that encouragement for 

another member because of your willingness and positive attitude.  You will certainly make more 

friendships than you can imagine not just in the chapter but around the world. How many people do you 

know that can say they have friends in other countries?  As a friend of mine always tells me when I call him, 

ñjust get on your bike and ride, enjoying the adventure of where it takes you and the people you meetò.  

 

This coming year will be another challenging year however, I see our club changing in positive ways. Yet, 

we need to stay focused on the reason(s) our Founding Fathers started the club and the intentions for our 

existence. A club for firemen and the families to ride and make new friends (Fellow Firemen and their 

families to ride with).  

 

I look forward to working with the existing board members and the new board members, seeing their new 

ideas for the club.  

  

In closing remember your family and tell them you love them at the beginning and at the end of each day. 

You never know when it might be the last time, they may see you. 

 
"My profession is somewhat unique in comparison to that of the average person. At any one fixed moment in time when 

duty calls upon me, I am prepared to sacrifice my own life to save the lives of others I may not even know. I am willing to 

do this because I understand that we all make choices in life. As for myself, this is the choice and path of service that I have 

chosen to follow. Though my job is often rewarding, it can also be unsettling. I often reflect upon the simplicity of one 

question, "Who am I?" At times, I cannot provide this answer, not even for myself. So, "Who am I" to choose a profession 

in life that regularly shows no mercy for the preciousness of life? "Who am I" to willingly, without hesitation, invite myself 

into some of the most uninviting situations known to mankind? "Who am I", so that when duty calls, may never again lay 

eyes on the loved ones I could leave behind? The assumed simplicity of this question is 

not so simple after all. Understanding "Who I am" may be difficult to answer at times. However, all I need to do is pause, 

think about, and remember those lives I have positively influenced and maybe even saved. All I need to do is look back on 

the years of service I have given to my community and realize that I helped make the world a safer place in which to live. 

In my heart, I know I made a difference. "Who am I?" I am a Firefighter!"  

 

 

WE ARE A FAMILY OF ONE - THE RED KNIGHTSéé 

 

Loyal to Our Duty 

Joey Powell 

 
 
 
 



 

VICE PRESIDENT -  Spike Ostiguy 
 

Fraternal greetings everyone, 

Well, it looks like we made it.  Itôs been a long time a cominô  With the last two (2) years 

in the rear view, please know that Karen and I are looking forward to the in-person, and a 

whole lot of facetime with All of our Red Knights family here in Johnstown, PA and future 

rallies and gatherings around the globe. 

The next two (2) paragraphs, again are worth re-visiting from my last yearôs convention report. 

A friendly reminderé  Members contemplating or wanting to leave their respective chapter(s) and applying 

for Member-At-Large Membership.  With all due respect, this is not how the M.A.L. program works.  Or 

how it was conceived by our Founding Fathers. 

(from 2020/2021) As most know, I oversee the Member-At-Large (M.A.L.) membership worldwide. 

This classification of membership was conceived by our Founding Fathers. 

The premise beingé firefighters out there (some in remote areas) wanting to join the Red Knights family 

but did not live near an already established Red Knights Chapter.  This classification of membership 

afforded those firefighters the opportunity to join.  With that, it is our hope / our wish that this M.A.L. 

member will promote the Red Knights in his/her area, fostering six (6) other like-minded firefighters. 

Ultimately starting a chapter of his/her own. 

Member-At-Large Membershipé A stepping stone if you will, to chapter membership. 

Chapter Presidentôs, we ask that you reach out to the M.A.L.ôs in your area.  Invite them to your chapterôs 

meetings, rides, functions, etc.  Include them in your e-mail mailings.  If you do not have your areas 

respective M.A.L. information, using the chain of command, please contact your State/Provincial/Country 

Representative.  They will gladly supply you with it. 

                                                                             ******  

Even with the Covid 19 endemic upon us, we your Executive Board have been participating in 

monthly/semimonthly conference calls, and ñZoomò meetings to date. 

Representing the membership, since my last report Iôve attended / participated in: 

¶ Attended the Heaven 1 Protocol for Ann Blandon, Massachusetts Chapter 3 Associate Member, 

Sunday January 16, 2022  

¶ 2021 - Spring Board Meeting, Baltimore, Maryland  Apr. 20-Apr. 23  

¶ Attended the Heaven 1 Protocol for Walter Roach, Massachusetts Chapter 2 Active Member, Friday 

April 29, 2022  

¶ Roll called ñpresentò at all but one conference calls / ñZoomò meetings of the RKI, RKR and RKMF 

¶ As a Massachusetts Chapter IV member, I currently sit on the R.K. Memorial Hall/Park Committee 

 

State of the Member-At-Large (M.A.L.) Program 

At the time of this reporté we have 321 M.A.L.ôs  (2021/2022/beyond =) 

Region 1 = 11/33/2=46    Region 2 = 9/13=22 

Region 3 = 11/17=28    Region 4 = 12/29/4=45 

Region 5 = 7/39/1=47    Region 6 = 8/32/1=41 

Region 7 = 9/63/1=73    Region 8 = 2/15/1=18 

V.P. = Mexico = 1 

 



 

 

Member-At-Large applications thru the first six (6) months of 2022 

January = 6      February = 1      March = 15      April = 12      May = 10      June = 14 

To date, we have had six (6) Member-At-Large applicants referred to Chapters. 

One (1) Member-At-Large Member has transferred to Chapter membership. 

Lastly.  The 2022 election process for position of International Secretary is upon us as we speak. 

There are two (2) Candidates running for this position.  Nominee profiles can be found on the R.K. Website. 

#1  Michael ñWoodyò Woods  (Indiana 2) 

#2  Colin Nelson  (New Hampshire 9) 

Through your personal e-mails, all Active Member-At-Large Members in good standing should have 

received an official voting ballot from ñVoteNet.ò If not in your inbox, check your spam / junk folder.  

Voting is open from June 21, 2022 to July 21, 2022. 

Any questions regarding the process, please feel free to contact me. 

Any questions to the candidates, they both have expressed openness to contact them. 

By all means, view each of their candidate profiles to make your own decision. 

Please take this opportunity to have your voices heard.  Thank you. 

 Respectfully submitted, 

Spike Ostiguy, R.K.I.F.M.C.  International Vice President, Life Member, Massachusetts Chapter IV 

 
SECRETARY  -  Jack Jarvis 

Hello to all my brother and sister Red Knights! 

Well, it looks like 2022 has taken off and we are out and about hosting rides and events like 

I havenôt seen in a few years!  All I can say is that PA better be ready for everyone to show 

up in August as I see this convention breaking ALL the attendance records! Seems weird 

that this is going to be the last report to the Membership from me!  Thank yôall for all the support as I have 

tried to do everything in my power to help this organization grow in a manner that will make our Members 

flourish and stay safe on the roads without hassle from outside organizations.  This is no longer your dads 

Red Knights; big changes are coming from a whole new generation of Red Knights, and it is now time for 

me to step out of the way and watch. 

Your International Secretary has been very busy since the last time I sent out this report.  I was able to attend 

the Spring Board Meeting in Baltimore, and man was it good to see everyone in person! I also attended all 

the monthly Zoom meetings your board has been having to remain up with current events and spoke with 

quite a few Chapters and Members during the past year.  I have spent an average of 25+ hours a week on my 

secretary duties.  These include email, reports, conference calls, meetings, TMLAôs, insurance, new Chapter 

information, and all the smaller behind the scenes work that is always done just to keep things organized.  I 

can tell you that not getting together as much has led to some very creative items for sale from our Chapters.   

Since the inception of the digital signature TMLA process, we have successfully approved almost 1000 new 

TMLAôs with an average turnaround time of just over two hours!  Thanks to the COVID restrictions, I have 

received a record number of applications for TMLAôs.  I am happy to say that improvements of the TMLA 

program are working wonderfully.  Please remember that the application and the artwork must be submitted 

together, electronically.  All applications and artwork are now saved electronically and if you mail me bad 

artwork, I cannot accept it as it will not scan properly.  Please also remember that ANY design that you 

create with our name or logo MUST have the required ®. If the registered trademark is not plainly visible 



 

when I receive the application, it will be returned with a quick reminder!  Please do not make items that 

have not been approved or does not contain the ®. If you have a question on whether an item needs a 

TMLA, it probably does, and you can send a quick email to make sure. Donôt miss the breakout session at 

Convention on Friday morning. 

We have added more new Chapters this year.  As of now, only new formed Chapters are receiving 

membership cards in their new Chapter packet. We are still looking into a better membership card that will 

work for all of us. 

We have insured twenty-eight (28) events so far, this year.  The season is gearing up here in North America, 

so I see a lot more events being insured.  Please take advantage of this great program we have.  It is a good 

piece of mind for the Chapter for a very low cost.  The cost has gone up a bit from previous years, but it is 

still a very inexpensive piece of mind for the hosts of the events.  If you have any questions about the 

insurance, please call or email me. Donôt miss the breakout session at Convention on Friday morning. 

The advertising in our low membership areas has hit its stride and I am looking forward to getting the calls 

and emails asking for more information soon.  Our MALôs are doing a great job in forming multiple new 

Chapters this past year! 

Just as a reminder for ALL Chapters.  Make sure your email is up and running and being checked by 

someone because ALL official documentation (TMLAôs and Insurance Certificates) coming from this office 

will ONLY go to the Chapter email address assigned by the RKIFMC. 

 

I would like to take this time again, to thank everyone for their support over the past 15 years that I have had 

the privilege to serve you in the respective positions I have been elected to.  I will be retiring as your 

International Secretary at the 2022 Convention and will not be seeking any new position on the board.  It has 

been a great ride and I hope that I have done my part to improve this amazing organization. It is now time 

for Marie and me to ride off into the sunset and enjoy the organization and all our brothers and sisters from 

out behind that table!!  And MIMI and POPS are going to enjoy our time with our new granddaughter!!  

As always, keep the shiny side up and your knees in the wind! 

Loyal to Our Duty 

Jack Jarvis 

Retired International Secretary 

 

TREASURER  - Scott Ryan 
 

From the desk of your treasurer 

In the hopes I can save us all some grief, in this newsletter I want to dig a little deeper into 

Membership categories. 

First, I will point out that Membership categories are detailed in the bylaws, which are 

changed and passed by a super majority of the chapters at an AGM.  Not that long ago, ñGrandchildò was 

added to the Social Member category.  No big deal, right?  Wrong.  That is a huge deal.  What that change 

signaled is that the list of relationships is a firm definitive list which you as members have the power to 

change and I as Treasurer have the responsibility to follow.  The list of relationships is not ñpeople LIKE 

mother, fatheròé  So my Aunt, who was like a mother to me, cannot be a Social Member; my friend in high 

school who taught me to tie my shoelaces and is like a brother to me, cannot be a Social Member; my 

mother-in-law is not like my mother and cannot be a Social Member ï can I get an amen.  Those relations 

cannot be Social Members YET .  If we, as a body, want to include more relations as Social Members then 

we, as a body by super majority, need to change the list.  To start the process to change the list is easy ï fire 

an email off to bylaws@redknightsmc.com to get the ball rolling.  To be clear, no, I do not think the 

Founders meant to exclude grandchildren, just as a I do not think we as a body meant to exclude them every 

year until the bylaws were finally changed to include them.  BUT, until the bylaws were changed to 

definitively include them, we could not add them as Social Members. 

mailto:bylaws@redknightsmc.com


 

Iôm not done yet.  There are a number of other relations that are not included in the bylaws.  Some of which 

I suspect nobody meant to exclude.  But it is only my opinion and that doesnôt matter until the bylaws 

change.  I suspect a super majority of people would agree with me that step-relations should be 

considered.  Iôm sure lots, but maybe not a super majority, would agree in-laws should be considered.  

 I am not confident aunts, uncles, nephews, nieces, cousins would make the list.  Iôll come back to this later 

when I talk about Associate Members. 

There is a reason why people may not agree to include some of the relations noted above.  Social Members 

get a vote in chapter business.  The bylaws are not 100% clear on what it takes to bring a Social Member 

onto the roster.  That is, it doesnôt explicitly state that they need to be voted in.  Arguably, a person could 

walk into a Chapter AGM with a dozen new Social Members and influence the results of an election.  Just 

so ya know, thatôs not a hypothetical problem, it has been tried. 

Also not clear in the bylaws is what it takes to be an Associate Member.  It doesnôt explicitly state that an 

Associate Member has to have a motorcycle license.  This means it is possible for extended family to join a 

chapter as an Associate even if the bylaws are not changed to expand Social Membership.  Just remember, 

Associate Members cannot exceed 10% of Active Members.  On that note, just to clarify, that is 10% of the 

members who qualify for Active Membership, not 10% of members who show up for rides and are 

otherwise active in the chapter.  Too often, chapters try to bring on Associate Members putting them over 

the 1 in 10 Active and that just opens the door for someone to get very embarrassed. 

While Iôm on a run of clarifying membership categories, the other misunderstood category is Honorary 

Member.  Honorary Members are limited to a chapter Chaplain and to civic or business leaders who do 

volunteer work for the chapter.  This is not a catchall category.  This is not a place for your favourite hockey 

teamôs mascot, not a place to list a restaurant where you hold your meetings, not a place for your pet, and I 

am sorry this sounds so cold hearted, but it is not a place for make-a-wish to get a vest for a child.  Yes, it is 

an absolute honor to be in the Red Knights, and it would be great to honor anyone on that last list with a 

membership.  BUT, a super majority of our members have not structured our bylaws that way.  Please see 

our SOGs, section 12:03 and the Friends of the Red Knights (FORK) for this sort of recognition instead. 

As always, if you have any questions Iôm here to answer them.  Itôs always best to fire an email off to me so 

I have time to research the specifics of the case and help you determine the best place for people looking to 

join our club.   

Sincerely 

Scott 

 
REGION 1 DIRECTOR  -  Eric Jock 
How can it be that a year has already gone by, and almost in the blink of an eye. If there is 

one thing that I have learned that is, time does not slow down for anything, not for a global 

pandemic, watching kids or family grow, or time pass. There is all but one promise in life 

and that is the end. We often find ourselves saying goodbye or seeing you later, and this 

past year was no different. We have said our goodbyes to far too many brothers and sisters 

and I would be ashamed of myself for not acknowledging them. 

 

This year was also filled with triumph! We had the return of the in-person meetings of the international 

board. The return of all the amazing rallies and the return of being together! This year also brought to 

Region One the start of our ñMayday fundò a fund established to assist our members in times of need. My 

goal is to see this transform into each region and help as many Red Knights as possible, giving us all a way 

to help each other. For more information on the Region One Mayday Fund please reach out to me at 

region1@redknightsmc.com !  

 

Sadly for the last 2 years, 2020, and 2021 - The Yankee Rally was canceled. This year however it returned, 

and returned with vengeance! New York 50, and the Yankee Rally Committee - CRUSHED this rally.  

Every little detail was planned and executed flawlessly. Hard work and dedication to the organization paid 

off big time, and by all reports each of the 361 people in attendance fully enjoyed themselves. A new record 

mailto:region1@redknightsmc.com


 

might I add! Congratulations New York 50 on a job well done. As we move forward into 2023 we are 

looking forward to being in the Finger Lakes Region of New York, with New York chapter 30. 

Congratulations on your successful bid and Good luck next year, I am only a phone call away if I can be of 

help!  

 

It's nice to see our membership growing, and thriving, working together for the common goal. My challenge 

stands the same. I encourage each of you, each chapter to get out there, travel to another state, another 

region, or even just another chapterôs event. Support them, ride with them, and spend time together. Meeting 

new friends and doing things together can lead to some of the very best ideas! We are nothing alone, but 

together we can be a force of good! 

 
In closing, I want to thank everyone for all of the support over the last year. I would also like to give a 

shout-out to my fellow International Board officers for assisting me with all my questions and concerns, my 

State Reps for their help in each of their respected states, and our international support committees for the 

tireless, thankless hard work they do for us, and all the members around the globe for making this club what 

it is, the best in the world! I have learned a lot and look forward to learning even more over the next year! I 

have had a very busy and productive year and I promise to keep the forward momentum going, growing the 

region, keeping lines of communication open, and working hard for you, the members. Keep up the good 

work, keep the rubber side down and stay safe - always!  

 

As always, remain ñLoyal to our dutyò 

Eric Jock 

 
REGION 2 DIRECTOR  -  Leo Patry 
Another year has flown by, I have now been a member of the Red Knights International 

Board of Directors in one position or another for 30 Years; and have attended every 

International Convention since 1991, 2022 will be my 29th convention.  I never realized 

when I joined the Red Knights in 1989 what a major affect it would have on my life. I have 

had the opportunities to help build this great organization into what it is today, made new 

friends, been able to work with, and to learn from, the great members that have contributed 

to our growth and success both in the past and the present; and with many new exciting things to come in the 

future with our continued growth around the world, I find that being a part of the Red Knights is every bit as 

exciting and stimulating today as I did when I first joined. 

 

With the cancellation of both the 2020 Convention in Leon France and 2021 in St John New Brunswick and 

with the impending 2022 Convention in Johnstown Pennsylvania has renewed excitement in the 

membership to attend, and once more get the opportunity to meet old and new friends from the Red Knights 

Chapters. 

 

Region 2 Chapters unfortunately lost out on pretty well all activities in both 2020 and most of 2021 due to 

Covid. Fortunately, we were able to hold Zoom meetings and stay in contact with our membership. This 

spring has shown a slow return to normal conditions for us to be able to once more socialize and take part in 

Rides and events. The one good thing about the last couple of years our international membership did not 

shrink by any noticeable amount, and we have actually gained chapters. As of May 1, 2022, we had 482 

chapters with 9750 members this number also included 318 MALôs. 

 

I have continued to maintain a time log of time spent as the Regional Director along with the updating of the 

procedure manual for the position of Region 2 Director. I was also able to attend all International and 

regional Zoom meetings held during the last couple of years and was able to also attend this springs 

International Board meeting in Baltimore Maryland. Over and above the mentioned Zoom meetings and the 

spring meeting in Baltimore I have been able this year to attend the June Yankee Rally in Plattsburgh New 

York the Red Knights events and rides in Lake George New York during Americade as well as the July 

Atlantic Association Rally in Ducks Pond New Brunswick. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Region 2 Director Leo Patry 



 

REGION 3 DIRECTOR  -  Trey Anderson 
Holy cow, weôre back to convention? It both seems like New Hampshire was just yesterday 

and yet it feels like we have not been to convention is such a long time! I hope each and 

every one of you had a safe trip into Johnstown! If I could speak for both the 2022 

Convention Committee, and myself; WELCOME TO JOHNSTOWN! 

Riding into Johnstown you have to have felt a sense of true Americana. This historic town is 

famous for quite a few reasons. The most notorious reason has to be the flood of 1889. This 

flood brought global notice to Johnstown. This tragedy took the lives of 2209 people and caused $17 million 

dollars in property damage. As the flood museum is one of the points of interest this week for convention I 

will not ruin all the details. Not all of Johnstownôs fame came from one of the three horrific floods that 

wreaked havoc on this town. Maybe you have enjoyed the 1977 award winning film starring Paul Newman, 

Slapshot. The ice rink that the movie was filmed in will play host to our evening hospitality room, and our 

Saturday night banquet. Unfortunately, one of the most iconic attractions will be closed for our visit this 

week. The Johnstown Incline plane can be seen from around the city. It was constructed by the Cambria Iron 

Company to bring ease of travel up Yoder Hill to Westmont. The incline plane was available for use starting 

in 1891. This old steel community is rich with heritage and diversity and hosts one of the largest motorcycle 

rallies on the east coast. 

As you enjoy everything Johnstown, and the 2022 Convention committee has to offer us, I encourage ALL 

of you to make sure to seek out Red Knight Brothers, and Sisters this week. Make connections with 

members you have never met and make sure you get to know the candidates of the 2022 election. Region 4 

will be welcoming Chuck Marks as their new Regional Director. Region 4 members, especially, should 

pursue some face time with him, and get to know this great man! Our only contested election this year as we 

all know is International Secretary. Colin Nelson, and Michael ñWoodyò Woods are both great candidates. 

Only one of these two extraordinary men will take the position at the end of this week.  

Donôt forget about the upcoming Bootleggers Rally! The men and women of PA38 have some exciting 

twists to this year's event!  

Safe travels to everyone on your way home!  

 

Fraternally, 

Trey Anderson 

 

REGION 4 DIRECTOR  -  Steve Guillot 
Well, we are in the first 6 months of 2022. As we all look back it looks like 2022 will be a 

lot better year for this Red Knights family and brotherhood. 

 

I have attended the Spring Board Meeting in Maryland. Also have attended 2022 Dixie Rally 

in Brunswick, Georgia and please to say 2022 Dixie Rally has broken the record of 

attendance. Job Well Done! 

 

Our organization has had more than anyone would want to count losing our brothers and sisters, I would like 

to send condolences to the family, friends and Chapters who have lost someone. Prayers from my family to 

yours. 

 

The 2023 Convention which was supposed to be in Maryland which was cancelled due to the host hotel 

being sold.  I would like to thank Australia 4 for stepping up to host the 2023 Red Knights 

 

International Firemanôs Motorcycle Convention. Congratulations to Georgia State Rep. Chuck Marks to the 

International Board as our Region 4 Director. Chuck, I am always an email or phone call away for any help. 

And welcome to all the new members in all Regionôs of the Red Knights Family. 

 

I would like to thank the International Board Members who helped me through the past two years as well as 

Region 4 State Representatives and Members  

 

 Sincerely, 

 

Steven Guillot 

Region 4 Director 

 



 

REGION 5 DIRECTOR  -  Lance Coit 
Well, 2022 has started up with a lot of promise.  The United States and Canadian border 

have opened, and things are starting to get back to normal.  Covid is still around but is 

having much less effect on people wanting to get out and do things. 

 

We have kept up with our monthly Zoom meetings this spring but as summer has come 

about, we have put them on hold until next fall.  When the weather is nice, we need to 

spend our time riding and not having meetings.  We would love to have many more participate in those 

meetings when we start up again.  I will try and reach out to each of the chapters by phone and email as the 

summer goes along. 

 

The Western Rally was recently held in Devils Lake ND, at the Spirit Lake Casino.  We had an awesome 

turn out and was great to see everybody.  With the border being closed we hadnôt gotten together with our 

Northern members here in the US.  ND2 did an awesome job, and everybody seemed to have a great time.  

Several chapters were represented, and I believe 90 or so members attended.  Next year the rally will be in 

Spokane Washington.  It should be a great time as well as some great riding to get there.  I will be looking 

forward to that trip. 

 

I am looking forward to summer convention coming up in Pennsylvania in August.  I am planning to ride to 

convention and maybe stopping at some of the regionôs southern chapters along the way if time permits.  It 

should make for a good little vacation from North Dakota.  I hope to see some of you there if you can make 

it. 

 

In closing I would just like to thank everybody in the region for your support.  I especially enjoy hearing 

from all of you.  Many of you have great ideas to share that make the club a better place.  I wish everybody a 

great riding season.  Stay safe and healthy.  If anybody wants to contact me about anything be sure to call, 

text or email me. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Lance Coit 

RKIFC Region 5 Director 

 

 
REGION 6 DIRECTOR  -  Allen Aurich 
I have spent at least 15 hours each week working on Red Knights business.   

 

This year has a lot better for rides and rallies.  In May I attended the Dixie Rally along with 

members from TX 4 and OK 2.  We all had a wonderful time, and everyone made it home 

safe. 

 

On April 30, 2022, I attended the Oklahoma State Meeting and fundraiser for Hydrants of Hope.  Between 

the ride, auction, and sales of Hydrants of Hope items over $6,000 was raised. I want to congratulate them 

on a job well done and let them know how proud I am of them. 

 

The Oklahoma State Association Officers are: 

Pres. ï Richard Sprague ï OK 9 

Central VP ï Brian Thompson ï OK 10 

Western VP ï Robert High ï OK 5 

Eastern VP ï Robert Moose - MAL  

Sec. - Margaret McGowan ï OK 3 

Treas. ï Willet King ï OK 7  

Congratulations to all the officers. 

 

On May 21, 2022, I attended the Texas Association Meeting and fundraiser.  They were able to raise over $ 

1,500 for their charities.  I want to congratulate them on a job well done and let them know how proud I am 

of them. 

 



 

 

The Texas State Association Officers are: 

Pres. ï Brian Singleton ï TX 1 

V. Pres. ï Daryll LaBove ï TX 1 

Sec. ï Oscar DeLeon ï TX 4 

Treas. ï Chuck Buchman ï TX 3 

Road Capt. ï Jimmy Vance ï TX 3 

Congratulations to all the officers. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Allen Aurich 
Region 6 Director  

 
REGION 7 DIRECTOR  -  Tom van der Kley 
Dear brothers and sisters, 

 

The year started a bit leisurely and then hit with full force. Early in the morning of February 

12, I received the news by phone that the president of Italy 1 had passed away unexpectedly. 

After a short phone call to get more information, I took time off and after a night shift I made 

the 1200 km journey to pay my last respects to Leonardo and to support his family. On 

Sunday afternoon I arrived in Florence where I immediately drove to the funeral home. Once there, I paid 

my last respects to Leonardo and expressed my condolences to his wife Francesca, his family and his 

chapter. On Monday, Leonardo was given a beautiful send-off ceremony in the church and then buried in the 

cemetery.  

I was especially pleased that colleagues from Germany and Switzerland came to pay their last respects to 

Leonardo. 

 

A few days after I arrived home, the next blow came. Michael Iadarola, with whom we had said goodbye to 

Leonardo a few days earlier, passed away overnight. Since I wanted to attend the German presidents' 

meeting as a guest anyway, it was only a short detour for me to say goodbye. After arriving at the presidents' 

meeting on Friday, I drove to Beiersdorf early on Saturday morning to pay my last respects to Michael. It 

was also a very moving ceremony that was held. After a short stay, I drove back to the presidents' meeting 

where the evening came to an end, and everyone was eager to hear what I had to say about the funeral. 

 

In April, the time had come for me to fly to the international board meeting in the USA for the first time. I 

was met by the int vice president at the airport in Boston and after a short dinner we drove on to Boylston to 

the memorial house. To my surprise and amazement, my colleagues had hoisted the RKMC, USA and 

Luxembourg flags in welcome. After a short night, I went to the board meeting together with our vice 

president. This took place in a hotel in Maryland. The board meeting was scheduled for 4 days. Since we 

finished one day earlier than planned, I was very lucky that our VP still had time and he took the time to 

show me some nice places and fire stations. On the last day in Boylston, I had the great honor to meet 3 of 

our founding fathers personally. They told me some very interesting stories. After what felt like a much too 

short weekend, I returned home with many new acquaintances and impressions.   

 

The first weekend in June, two of my chapter members and I went to the founding ceremony of Denmark 1, 

where I had the great honor of announcing the founding of Denmark 2 together with the president. The 

founding ceremony of Denmark 1 had to be postponed for a few years, because of corona. Despite all this, 

the founding ceremony was a great success. About 80 members came to celebrate with the ñVikingsò. There 

was a ride-out on Saturday that could not have been better. The trip went through the breathtaking Danish 

countryside and past the sea. Lunch was in front of a fire station, where the colleagues went out of their way 

to welcome and feed us. 

 

From 19th to 22nd of June I had the privilege to run an InfoPoint together with many other members at one 

of the biggest trade fairs for firefighters worldwide called ñInterschutzò. With 8 people per day, all kind of 

questions were answered, and discussions were held. Many contacts were made and certainly more than one 

future member was recruited.  

 

 



 

Last weekend I finally had the chance for my first meeting with Austria 4 to discuss the international 

convention 2023. It was important for me to figure out their planning, the progress of their organization and 

got answers to all the questions my colleagues had. I won't give too much information yet, but I can say one 

thing right now: 

Plan your vacation and attend the international convention 2023 in Fussach, Austria. You will definitely not 

regret it. 

 

Between all this, there were countless phone calls, emails and online meetings with the European 

Association board as well as the international board. 

 

I would like to remind you all to check your official chapter email account regularly for news and 
information. 

In case of any questions, problems or anything else, I am as always available for everyone under the known 

channels. 

Stay safe and take care of yourselves 

 

Fraternally 

 

Tom van der Kley 

Regional Director Region 7 

 

REGION 8 DIRECTOR  -  Ken Mahon 

Well, 2021/22 has been another year full of challenges for us all in Region 8 and no doubt 

all the other Regions in our Red Knight Family. The ongoing effects of Covid and 

restrictions on travel and events have had a huge effect on us all but finally there is some 

light at the end of the tunnel. 

 

During the year I have attended all the International Board meetings unfortunately once again by Zoom  

 

It never fails to amaze me the knowledge, dedication, and effort that all the Board Members put into 

ensuring that our Red Knights International Firefighters Motorcycle Club and its Members are well 

represented and protected. 

 

Many thanks To Andy Young for his continued support and assistance it is very much appreciated. 

 

In my end of year report 2021, I challenged all Presidents of Chapters in Region 8 to take ownership and 

ensure that rosters and dues are sent in and paid on time. I wish to thank you all for the huge response to this 

request with nearly all chapters in good standing, I only had to chase a very small number of Chapters that 

have outstanding rosters. 

 

MALs in Australia numbers are remaining steady with several new Members and hopefully they will get to 

meet and mingle with other Red Knights during the year.  

 

Sadly, in February we lost Carol Harris a Social member of Australia 2 RIP. 

 

Many Chapters in the Region have seen an increase in membership during the year which is great indication 

of the strength of the RKIFMC in the Region  

 

 April 3rd, 2022, a new chapter was formed, Australia 22 was born and is steadily increasing its membership, 

many thanks again to Andy Young and all the other Members and Chapters who assisted David Cooper to get 

Australia 22 up and running, outstanding work.  

 

It has been pleasing to see Red Knights throughout Region 8 getting out enjoying Chapter Events and rides 

along with the fund raising being carried out by all Chapters. Some of the events are huge but I wonôt go 

into much detail and spoil the write ups in the Newsletter due out soon, So get those photos and reports on 

events into your region reporters. 

 



 

New Zealand 3 hosted the New Zealand National Gathering during March in the middle of a pandemic. 

Ngongotaha Volunteer Fire brigade and the Ngongotaha Bowling club hosted over 90 Red Knights 

Members. They had 100 registrations which was the limit under the pandemic restrictions, with a few not 

being able to make it due to personal reasons.   Nine out of ten Chapters in NZ were represented this year.  

New Zealand 3 did themselves proud the whole weekend was run like a well-oiled machine and a great time 

was had by all.  

 

Australia will be holding their 2022 Gathering on the on the 28th -30th of October hosted by Australia in 

Launceston, Tasmania, which is an island state of Australia 240 km to the south of the Australian mainland. 

New Zealand 6 is hosting the New Zealand 2023 Gathering in Reefton, South Island 17th ï 19th March. 

I feel very encouraged by the way the Chapters in Region 8 are conducting themselves and acting as a larger 
family, not only mixing socially but supporting other Chapters and members in many ways that will only 

strengthen the Red Knights International Firefighters Motorcycle Club  with in the Region. 

 

I am very lucky and honored to be able to represent such a great group of people, please do not hesitate to 

reach out to me if I can be of any assistance. 

 

Yours Sincerely 

 

Ken Mahon  

 

*S½R &KDBSHNM SHLD @MC UNSHMF HR NODM 

The positions of Vice President, Secretary, and Regional Directors of Regions 2, 4, 6 & 8 are all up for election. 

Spike Ostiguy is standing for re-election as our Vice President. 

Two candidates are seeking election for the position of SECRETARY ς COLIN NELSON & MICHAEL WOODS. 

Red Knights International Firefighters Motorcycle Club® International Board of Directors 

Nominee Profile International Secretary -  COLIN NELSON 

1) Personal Profile  

a. Colin Nelson  

b. (No specific Nick Name)  

c. Newbury, NH, USA  

d. Other N/A  

2) Red Knights Information  

a. Current Home Chapter: NH-9  

b. Positions Held: (Chapter Level) President / Vice President / Convention Chair / NH State Rep  

c. Years (total) in RKIFMC: 16  

d. Other N/A  

3) Fire Service Affiliation  

a. Name of Department: Newbury Fire Department  

b. Number of Years in Department: 25 Years  

c. Positions Held: Firefighter / Lieutenant / EMT Basic  

d. Other N/A  

 



 

 

4) Platform For Election  

I have lived in Newbury, NH since childhood. I joined the Newbury Fire Department at 18 years old, rising to the rank 

of lieutenant before retiring after 25 years of service. I joined the Red Knights first with NH Chapter six, then a year 

or so later became a charter member of NH 9 in 2007.  

In NH Chapter 9, I have held the offices of Vice President and President. In 2015, I was elected chair for the 2019 RK 

convention, which was held at Loon Mountain NH. With the hard work of many NH Red Knight members from 

several chapters we hosted over 600 people from eight countries. During that convention with the hard work and 

guidance of the very dedicated Convention Co-chair Blue Kelloway, a Red Knight memorial stone was placed and 

ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǘŜΩǎ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ ŎŜƳŜǘŜǊȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳŜƳƻǊŀǘŜ bI wŜŘ YƴƛƎƘǘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ǇŀǎǎŜŘ ŀǿŀȅΦ {ƛƴŎŜ 

then, the Blue Knights have dedicated their own stone directly across from ours. Thiers may be taller, but ours was 

there first!  

I became the NH State Representative just over a year ago. We are working on developing a website so that all NH 

Red Knights can post and see events, rides, and other information so we can more easily support each other.  

I work closely with the Granite State Fire Service Support Team along with several other Red Knights; we provide 

representation at the annual memorial service and lay flowers for those fallen firefighters who do not have family or 

fire department representation at the event. We also offer support for any firefighter funeral if family requests it.  

I am on the board of directors of the New Hampshire Police, Fire, and EMS Foundation; this foundation was started 

by NH Police Chiefs and expanded to cover all first responders. Over the last ten years, this non-profit foundation has 

given out over 250,000 dollars in assistance to first responders injured or killed in the line of duty to cover expenses 

not covered by insurance.  

The NH Red Knights have helped raise money through rides and fund-raisers, and that is very much appreciated by 

the foundation. I am so grateful to the Red Knights for helping me connect with so many fantastic folks from all over 

the world that I never would have met, not to mention the people that I have met in my own and all the NH 

chapters. The support we offer each other in person, on Facebook, and on zoom is amazing; I am honored to a part 

of this organization. I have worked in construction and the concrete industry for the last 33 years.  

I have had to multitask and be flexible every day, as most of us have to do in the fire service as well, and I believe I 

am proficient at it. I am familiar with PDF files, word programs, and know my way around excel pretty good. 

If elected secretary, I hope to bring whatever skills I have to continue the good work already done by Jack Jarvis and 

help to keep the membership up to date about what is going on in the organization. I am at a point in my life that I 

would prefer to work a bit less and enjoy more of the things I like to do and will be proposing a decreased work 

schedule this summer. This will allow me the time to dedicate to the work that comes with this position, and if not 

elected, more time to ride!  

Jack has left some very big shoes to fill, but I am confident I can learn the system quickly and fulfil my responsibilities 

to the Red Knights. Thank you for considering me for this position.  

Loyal to our duty, Red Knights Forever 

 

 



 

Red Knights International Firefighters Motorcycle Club® International Board of Directors 

Nominee Profile International Secretary ς MICHAEL ROBERT WOODS 

1) Personal Profile a) Name: Michael Robert Woods  

b) A.K.A. / Nick Name: Woody or Popa Woody  

c) City, State / Province, Country: Rochester Indiana USA  

d) Other (optional):  

2) Red Knights Information  

a) Current Home Chapter: Indiana Chapter 2  

b) Positions Held at Chapter, State/ Provincial, International Level: President IN 

2 and President Indiana State association #17  

c) Years (total) In RKIFMC: 5 years 6 months  

d) Other (optional): Alabama Chapter 4 member / 2018 Knights of the Round Table Best Knight Winner / 

2020 Bootleggers Rally Committee Admin.  

3) Fire Service Affiliation  

a) Name of Department(s): Rochester Fire Dept. and Henry Township Vol. Fire Dept.  

b) Number of Years in Department(s): 24 years / 5 years  

c) Positions Held: FF-EMT, Training Captain / FF-EMT  

d) Other (optional): Rochester Police Dept. SWAT/Medical Officer 8 years  

4) Platform for Election  

a) Primary reason(s) for running:  

The reasons I would like to run for this Job Position are many, but there are a few that standout for me. First, I would 

like to say that our system, I feel that we have, is not broken. Nor the person preforming these duties currently is not 

doing their job. But with every Job Position there are places that can be improved, built upon, and grown.  

Being a Training Officer with my FD for 9 years, I developed a passion for training and looking for new and better 

ways to battle the beast! In many ways, this Job Position is no different! We, as a whole, need to look to our futures 

and strive for better ways to conducted our business, but not forgetting our past that has been hard fought for us! 

First, I want to explain why I keep staǘƛƴƎ άWƻō tƻǎƛǘƛƻƴέΦ  

I feel there is more to this position than a title. When a person makes it their job to perform, they tend to take 

ownership into it and perform to a higher standard. This Job position is more to me than just a position or title, it is 

ǘƘŀǘ ǇŜǊǎƻƴΩǎ Řǳǘȅ ǘƻ ǿƻǊƪ ƘŀǊŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀ ƎƻƻŘ Ƨƻō ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ /ƭǳō ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  

Some of the reasons I would like to seek this Job Position are that, as a leadership team, we should have a 

responsibility to bring our members the tools that they need to be successful through a positive, transparent and 

friendly experience. After all, we are one large family, spread around the world, with many different views.  

Also, I have dedicated my life to severing others, from being a soldier in the US Army, Volunteer Firefighter, a career 

Firefighter, EMT-A, and a Tactical Medic for RPD. This Job position would be another honor to serve a great bunch of 

people! Another reason to run is, I believe in this club for what it was, is, and will be! And I hope that I can just be a 

small part in making it stand for the test of time! R.K.F.F.R.K.  

b) Vision for future of RKIMC:  

To be the best Firefighter M/C both to our members and to our communities we serve and protect. Also, to Build a 

better tomorrow for our Club as a whole. To provide a better service to our members by striving to find better ways 

to give our members the tools they need to be successful. From improving club documentation and understanding of 

them. To having better access to Chapter merchandise and a better understanding of the TMLA system.  



 

 

Also, by bringing a touch of understanding and approachability to this position will make for an overall better 

experience and be more conducive to better business practices. We, as a team, can and will make this Club the best 

tƘŀǘ ƛǘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎΣ ŎƛǾƛƭƛǘȅΣ ǘǊŀƴǎǇŀǊŜƴŎȅΣ ƪƴƻǿƭŜŘƎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ŘŜǎƛǊŜΗ άLƴ ǎƻƳŜ ŎŀǎŜǎ ǿŜ ƭŜŀǊƴ ƳƻǊŜ ōȅ 

ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ǘƻ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǘ ŦƛƴŘƛƴƎ ƛǘ ǘƘŀƴ ǿŜ Řƻ ŦǊƻƳ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŀƴǎǿŜǊ ƛǘǎŜƭŦΦέ [ƭƻȅŘ !ƭŜȄŀƴŘŜǊ 

мфсп ά¢ƘŜ .ƻƻƪ ƻŦ ¢ƘǊŜŜέ  

5) Other:  

a) US Army Infantry 11 years with one combat tour in Iraq  

b) Rochester Fire Dept. 24 years  

c) Emergency Medical Tech. for 21 years  

d) Henry Township Volunteer Fire Dept. 5 years  

e) Rochester Police Dept. S.W.A.T. Medic 8 years  

f) Indiana Chapter 2 president for 5 years 6 months  

g) Indiana State Representative / President 2 years  

Ƙύ нлму YƴƛƎƘǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ wƻǳƴŘ ¢ŀōƭŜ ά.9{¢ YbLDI¢έ ǿƛƴƴŜǊ  

i) 2021 Bootleggers Rally Committee Admin.  

j) Alabama Chapter 4 member 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Standing for re-election for the positions of Region 2, 6 & 8 Directors are Leo Patry, Allen Aurich and Ken Mahon 

respectively, and we have Charles Marks standing for election as the Region 4 Director. 

Aƭƭ ŎŀƴŘƛŘŀǘŜǎΩ ǇǊƻŦƛƭŜǎ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ wYa/ LƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ όwww.redknightsmc.com)  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.redknightsmc.com/


 

 

 

**** ATTENTION ALL RED KNIGHTS **** 

A message from our International President concerning 

the OPEN POSITION OF INTERNATIONAL CHAPLAIN can 

be seen below. 

 

 

 



 

  

AUSTRIA 4 HONORED TO BE HOSTING THE 2023 
INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

The letter below from our President, Joey Powell, explains: 

 

Red Knights International Firefighters 
Motorcycle Club ® Inc. 

Office of the International President 

Joey Powell 

     9013 Pageland Court  
     Wake Forest, North Carolina 27587        

president@redknightsmc.com  
  

Hello to all our Red Knight Brothers and Sisters,    

I wanted to get an official notice out to everyone to let you know that we have 

some exciting news for you.  With the opening of the 2023 Convention site due to a 

sale of the host hotel, we, as a board, were tasked with locating a site to host with 

VERY short notice.  We actually had two applicants that stepped up to the plate for 

us all.  Illinois volunteered to move their date up a couple years and Austria 4 

stepped up ready as well. With that, and with a lot of discussion at our Spring 

Board Meeting, we have decided with a decision from your entire International 

Board to award the 2023 Convention to Austria 4.  

Austria 4 was already hosting the European Conference which they run just like the 

International Convention.  This means that they already had everything we needed 

in place, and we only had to make one small adjustment.   

As has been done in the past, we will have to move the date of the 2023 

Convention to the week of September 7-10, 2023. Please plan to attend the first 

official International Convention (since France got cancelled due to you know 

what!).   

Thank you and feel free to reach out to your local Regional Director or Board 

Member if you have any questions.  

 Loyal to Our Duty  

 Joey Powell  

  

  

  


